Ohio Association of Physician Assistants

Board of Directors Meeting

February 16, 2013
A regularly scheduled meeting of the OAPA Board of Directors convened at the Rusty Bucket Restaurant in Columbus, OH on February 16, 2013.  Present in person were board  members Berning, Boyd, Cackler, Eulberg, Fry, Homoki,  Knoop, Mansell, Talboo, Thompson, and Wampler.  Trimbath was present by Skype.  Also present were Josanne Pagel, GARC Chair, Melissa Bowlby, Reimbursement Committee, Ashley Esposito, a pre-PA student and OAPA Executive Director Beth Adamson.  Not present was board member Gardner.   A quorum was present.
After introductions, President Boyd next asked for a review of the minutes from October 11, 2012.  Ms. Wampler moved to approve the minutes as submitted.  Mr. Fry seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
 Ms. Thompson volunteered to continue as the OAFP liaison.
Mr. Fry gave the Treasurer’s Report reviewing the January 2013 financials and noting that there was nothing out of the ordinary in either income or expenses.  Ms. Adamson noted that there was a generous Scholarship donation from the proceeds of the Don Campbell Memorial Golf outing in 2012.
In regional reports Ms. Homoki, Region 2 Director, said that she will be coordinating a dinner with Region 1 in 2013 and that she had been invited to speak to the Tri-C/CSU students.  Ms. Talboo, Region 3 Director, advised that she had a meet and greet for PAs in her hospital system.  Ms. Wampler, Region 4 Director and  Mr. Eulberg of Region 6 advised they will hold a dinner meeting in March.  Ms. Knoop, Region 7 Director, advised she will have a meeting after Spring Break.
Ms. Berning, the student representative, advised that she has set up a private Facebook page for the Ohio programs.  She also commented that it appears Doctors without Borders does not take PAs.  The Board recommended she contact that group directly and also get SAAAPA to assist.
Ms. Adamson advised that the Ohio Dominican students are holding a PA Health Day and would like OAPA to participate.  Ms. Wampler moved  to allocate $200-$400 for OAPA participation.  Ms. Talboo seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.  Ms. Adamson will coordinate with Ohio Dominican and Ms. Wampler, who volunteered to attend the event.  Ms. Adamson will also purchase a banner or tablecloth with the OAPA logo.
Ms. Pagel advised that the Cleveland Clinic will hold a student conference in July 2013.  The format will be similar to those of  the past and there will be a Challenge Bowl.

The OAPA Bylaws need to be reviewed for compliance with AAPA and to identify other updates as needed.  Mr. Cackler and Mr. Trimbath will do the review.

The Medical Board has scheduled monthly Treatment Advisory Panel conference calls and Ms. Pagel and Mr. Hunt will be OAPA’s representatives.

The Board reviewed the proposed 2013 budget and it was noted that it was balanced.  Ms. Thompson moved to approve the Budget, Mr. Cackler seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
OAPA has been approached by several companies to endorse their products.  Before doing so, OAPA needs an Endorsement Policy.  Ms. Boyd and Ms. Talboo will develop a policy for consideration by the Board at the April meeting.
Ms. Pagel presented a summary of concepts for new legislation that would update the PA statutes.  The concepts included combining the certificate to practice and certificate to prescribe into one license, removing the 60 minute restriction for supervising physicians, removing the limit of 2 PAs per physician, removing the list and having supervisory agreements and plans kept on file at the office and a copy sent to the Medical Board for their files.  This would eliminate the OSMB approval process.  The final concept was to remove the Masters Degree requirement.
There was a considerable amount of discussion on the removal of the current Masters Degree requirement with most of the arguments in opposition to removal.  It was finally decided to separate the Masters Degree concept from the other concepts.

Ms. Talboo moved to approve all the concepts for future legislation,except the Masters Degree concept, which will be discussed separately.  Mr. Cackler seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
With regard to the Masters Degree concept, Mr. Trimbath moved to NOT change the current ORC language (keeping the Masters Degree requirement).  Mr. Fry seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
The Medical Board is seeking input on rule changes and Mr. Trimbath had put together a summary of changes that could be needed.  It was decided by the Board to wait and see what rule changes are proposed by the Medical Board and make comment at that time.
Ms. Pagel advised that a miniature golf outing fundraiser for Representative Gonzales has been scheduled for April 13 in the Cleveland area.  It will be held the evening after the pharmacology conference.  Representative Gonzales has tentatively agreed to sponsor our legislation.

AASPA had asked OAPA if they would support them in a resolution for the AAPA House of Delegates.  It was the consensus of the Board to wait and see the resolution before taking a position.

Ms. Adamson asked where a donation should be placed.  Ms. Cook had donated $100 in memory of a PA who recently passed away.  It was decided to put the money in the Scholarship Fund.
Mr. Fry reported that the PAPC is working on rules each month.  Revisions have been made to applications and the formulary has been reviewed for Schedule II drugs.

Ms. Mansell advised that she is compiling a diversity reading list to be posted on the OAPA website.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be held on Saturday, April 11, 2013 at 2:30 PM at the Sheraton Suites in Cuyahoga Falls.
